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Summary: 
The report aims to provide Council with appropriate information to adopt concept plans for the 
upgrading of the Collarenebri Showground facilities. 
 
Background: 
In late 2019 Council received notification of funding for the upgrade of the Collarenebri 
Showground through the Murray Darling Basin Authority program. A milestone for the project 
is the adoption of plans and scope of works for the various elements. 
 
Current Position: 
Concept plans and a scope of works for the various elements have been prepared for 
circulation to contractors requesting quotations.  
 
Relevant Reference Documents: 
Grant agreement 
WSC Procurement Policy 
WSC Local Preference Purchasing Policy 
 
Stakeholders: 
Walgett Shire Council 
Department of Agriculture, Water and the Environment 
Murray Darling Basin Authority 
 
Governance issues: 
Council must comply with its policies for procurement, and conditions of the grant.  

Environmental issues: 
There are no environmental issues associated with the project. 
 
Financial Implications: 
The grant allocation totals $488,000 and a contribution from Council of $58,438 
(administration, project salaries and travel) a total project cost of $546,438. 
 
Legal issues: 
No legal issues have been identified.  
 
Alternative solutions: 
NIL.   
 
Conclusion: 
It is recommended the concept plans and scope of works for the grandstand be adopted by Council. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

MDBA – Collarenebri Showground Upgrade 

 
Recommendation: 
 
That Council adopt the attached plans and scope of works for the Collarenebri Showground 
upgrade. 
 
Moved: 
Seconded: 

 
Attachment: 
(Refer to Attachment Part D - Supplementary) 
Concept plans for kitchen dining room 
Concept plans for Jockeys room 
Concept plans for toilet and shower 
Structural Engineer’s Report – Collarenebri grandstand  

 

 


